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Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission

280 Slater Street

P.O. Box 1046, Station B :

Ottawa, ON K1P 5S9 EMAIL: interventions @ cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca

Re: Letter of support for Cameco’s Application for a 20-year license renewal of its fuel
manufacturing facility in Port Hope, Ontario and increase to production limits.

The Municipality of Port Hope is pleased to support Cameco’s 20-year license application and change
to their annual production limit.

Cameco Fuel Manufacturing is one of two fuel fabrication suppliers serving Canada’s reactor fleet
and is the largest Canadian-based fabricator of zirconium reactor components for CANDU reactors
around the world. The fuel manufacturing plant in Port Hope assembles fuel bundles used in most
CANDU reactors in Canada and abroad, contributing to clean-air energy around the world.

Cameco is a valued community partner and important employer for our residents. The increase to a
20-year license means workforce stability and job security for hundreds of Port Hope families. The
continued operation in Northumberland means continued support for community partners like
Northumberland Fare Share and the Green Wood Coalition — both of whom have been provided
generous donations to help people experiencing difficult circumstances.

Cameco continues to be a partner in addressing issues responsibly and in a timely manner. Our
community has great confidence in Cameco’s safety record and have trust that they operate within all
regulations currently and will continue to do so in future. They continue to demonstrate their corporate
responsibility and good will through the PHAI Project related matters and facilitate positive outcomes
to challenges both the Municipality and Cameco may experience.

As Mayor of the Municipality of Port Hope and Co-Chair of the Canadian Association of Nuclear Host
Communities (CANHC), | can tell you that we are proud to have Cameco as part of our community.

| thank you for your time, for your consideration and for the opportunity to address the Commission.
Sincerely,

Sl

R.J. Sanderson, Mayor
Ge: David Smith, CAO



